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The business meeting of the Mid America Region of Narcotics Anonymous was opened with a moment of 

silence by the Chair at 8:07 am.  The 12 Traditions were read by Tracy C., and the 12 Concepts were read by 

Wayne S.  All Attendees introduced themselves. 

 

Daniel C. is acting as Chair in the absence of the Chair 

 

Housekeeping: The Chair called for all requests for funds and motions to be turned in.    

 

Roll Call: We took our first roll call and the following chairs and trusted servants were present at the start of 

business on Sunday    

Administrative Officers Present: Treasurer, Regional Delegate, and Alternate Regional Delegate. There is 

no secretary at this time. Ed B. volunteered act as Secretary for this RSC Meeting. 

Area R.C.M.’s:  Central Kansas Area, Fellowship for Freedom, JFT Area, Miracle Area, PPP Area, Oz 

Area, Unity Area, Wichita Metro. Area 

Subcommittee Chairs: Activities, Campout, Convention, Fellowship Development, NAWS Contact, Phone 

Line Coordinator , P.O. Box, Public Relations, and Restructuring Adhoc.  There is no Hospitals & 

Institutions, Literature, or Public Information Chair. 

 

A. Approval of Minutes:  

 

 The co-chair read the minutes from the August RSC Meeting. The chair asked if there were any 

amendments to be made. An amendment was requested to correct time of Convention and Campout Sub-

Committees at November RSC.  Minutes were accepted with amendment. 

 

 

B. Area Reports: 

 

Central Kansas Area: 
Hello family, 

This is my last RSC as the CKA RCM.  Yay – some acronyms I recognize...lol.   Thank you for your 

patience, tolerance, and support during my opportunity to learn and grow in this capacity. Meetings in 

Central Kansas Area continue in Great Bend, Hays, Larned, and Stockton.  I’m saddened to report the 

Wakeeney group has been removed due to lack of contact from the members of that group and no meeting 

taking place when our Ad-hoc committee visited. The Larned group has made recent changes and meets on 

Mondays at 7 pm and Fridays @ 8 pm.  After 15 yrs, Larned will be relocating beginning January 2
nd

 to 501 

Main, Larned (using the south entrance).   Thank you to everyone who came out and supported the Annual 

Rib Bar-B-Que.  A great time was had by all and they’ve sent a $200 donation.  

The Great Bend group re-opened their Sunday 5:30 pm meeting on a trial basis 4 months ago and are excited 

that strong attendance has brought that to a permanent change.   The Great Bend Group will host the Annual 
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CKA NA Christmas Dreams function in Larned @ the 4-H Bld in Schnack Park on December 6
th
.  Doors 

open at 3:00; Traditional Dinner at 5:00 – bring your favorite Christmas side dish; 7:00 pm Speakers – Brian 

and Susan S from Giltner NE; Santa will visit with a Dance to follow.  Flyers are available. 

Thank you to 2014 Soul to Soul committee and the MARCNA XXXII Convention committee for the free 

Registrations.  I returned the Soul to Soul Registration to Rosalee as we were unable to find a member who 

would utilize it on such short notice.  The MARCNA XXXII Registration will be raffled at Christmas 

Dreams!  

God has again blessed us – this time with the return of some sorely missed friends. Welcome home Jeff and 

Sally!! We are excited to report, Sally R. is now our new RCM II and Jeff R. is now our Web Contact 

person. Congratulations and thank you for your service!   

I emailed a copy of the proposed Draft of the Mid-America Policy to each GSR and consensus was -  

members felt they needed more time to review such a large amount of information. We did review it at the 

October CKA in order to answer questions posed by attending members and GSR’s.  

CKA voted to change from our current service structure to purpose and project driven workgroups and fall 

under the umbrellas of Public Relations and Fellowship Development to better serve our groups. In addition, 

we voted “yes” unanimously on the Regional motion concerning electronic cigarettes being added to policy.   

Hospitals and Institutions is struggling to meet their twice a month commitment to Ellsworth Correctional 

Facility.  We currently have three active male volunteers and Dusty is asking for help outside CKA for a 

once a month commitment.  If you are cleared for DOC meetings and interested in supporting this – please 

contact him at 620.617.7031. 

We have a 30.20 donation – that’s everything above prudent reserve. 

Gratefully serving NA, CherylC,  CKA RCM 

 

Fellowship for Freedom Area: 

Hello Family, 

FFF is doing well.  We’ve had a couple of functions over last few months.  Our Area put on a Murder 

Mystery/Game night.  It was a great turn out and every one had a lot of fun.  Most people were asking to do 

something similar another time!! 

Then our Area had the Saturday Scare Night function.  It had a wonderful turn out!!  Lots of people, most in 

costume, a great speaker and a DJ that kept everyone hopping.   The next event they are planning is a New 

Year’s Eve party. 

Alma NA group celebrated one year of being a group with a chili contest and speaker.  A good time was had 

by all. 

Gift of Life has reintroduced their speaker meeting the 4
th
 Friday of the month. 

Too Young to Die is gearing up for their Shamrocks for Shenanigans II function March 14, 2015. 

Those of us that went to the GSR assembly in McPherson really enjoyed ourselves.  That’s for putting on 

that great function. 

Our subcommittee’s our hanging in there getting stuff done.  H&I is filling most of Topeka’s needs but are 

always looking for more people to take meetings into the jails.  Outreach has started “Cop the Pot” (which is 

like Capture the Flag).  We have a very large coffee pot with all the groups’ names on it.  Groups with 3 or 

more members can go steal it from another group.  It should be a lot of fun and get people out to other 

groups.  Steering Ad Hoc is working hard on our policy.  It’s a long hard process but they are moving along. 

Our activities committee would like to know how the recent vote changing the raffle law will affect us.  Will 

we, as an area, need to get a license? Is that something the Region can take care if for all of us?  

Motion 081714-010 about E-cigs Passed on our Area floor.   

We were able to donate $150.00 this time. 

At our last Area meeting during our open forum a member stated that they felt area went well and ‘principles 

before personalities’ were practiced.  That was nice to hear!  I think we may be moving in the right direction!   

ILS, Aimee Kraus 
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Just For Today Area:   
Greeting one and all;  

I am the newly elected RCM for the Just For Today Area and I am looking forward to serving.  

JFT is going to do a workshop on the Traditions book Dec 6th in Yates Center. This will be held at 301 W 

Rutledge (Assembly of God Church) which is the Crossroad Groups meeting hall in Yates Center. Doors will 

open at Noon so we can workshop the Traditions Book. Then at 5:00 we will have Homemade Chicken and 

Noodles with Mashed Potatoes. We will also be having a Silent Raffle that day. At 6:30 we will have a 

Speaker Meeting before closing for the day.  

Our Area would like to host a Convention fundraiser on February 7th (for Valentine’s Day) at Bressner Hall 

located in Yates Center on the Fairgrounds. This will be a spaghetti feed with salad and trimmings. Please 

bring your Sweet Heart and share some good times. More will be revealed on this.  

On the serious side H&I is starting up gathering literature for a new tote bag. Old one got lost in the shuffle 

of trusted servants. We did have a case of Basic Texts that is being distributed to Jails and Treatment Centers 

in Southeast Kansas. PR has been working on the website for the Area, plus starting to put together a panel 

presentation for our Groups. Literature besides doing that above workshop (in Yates Center on Dec 6th with 

Food) has two starter kits for new Groups wanting to get the Doors Open. Our Outreach is looking for a new 

chair so if you are interested just pick up your bags and move to Southeast Kansas we have an opening for 

you.  

Speaking of getting the doors open we have 13 Groups in the Area but only getting 4 to 5 of them to come to 

the Service meeting. I know this is the same story a lot of our Areas have just wanted you all to know we feel 

your pain. Hopefully we can find so more solutions to this in the coming months.  

We do have a check for the Region though it was left at home I will mail or get it in to the Treasurer.  

In Service, Rod D. 

 

Miracle Area:  

Hello, Family; 

The Miracle Area of Narcotics Anonymous is doing well, and recovery seems to be thriving.  We still have 

all of our service committee chair positions filled, with a few co-chairs taking training for upcoming 

leadership duties. 

On a sad note, the Last Chance group of Narcotics Anonymous has indicated they can no longer send 

representation to the Miracle ASC.  They are, however, a thriving Narcotics Anonymous group, carrying the 

message to the still-suffering addict.  We will continue to list their meetings on our meeting schedule, and 

they ask the Mid-America Region to do so as well.  The In Between Group in Tonganoxie is struggling, but 

the message continues to be carried there as well.  Larrytown reports attendance down but improving, Other 

groups report steady attendance.  New Way and Step x Step have been growing, and both have had meetings 

where the meeting hall was full in excess of seating capacity.  Apparently, this program works!! 

H&I 

Meetings are happening in the Men's medium pod of the Douglas County Jail every week, women's meetings 

twice a month.  Two female addicts are carrying meetings to First Step every other Tuesday. The meetings 

are going well with an average of 12 to 20 women in attendance. As always, we are in desperate need of 

volunteers mostly women but we still need men as well.  

The Miracle Area H&I Chair has met with Professional Treatment Services (PTS). For their "Bridging the 

Gap" program. This program invites a recovering addict to speak at their outpatient treatment program and 

talk about their life in 12-step recovery. 

P.I. 

Miracle Area Public Information has received 4 new literature racks and two have been placed in local health 

care facilities.  Two more local facilities did not want racks but did request I.Ps and literature. The P.I. 

Subcomittee requested the purchase of 700 IP's.  
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Informational Pamphlets and pull-tab flyers are also being distributed in high-traffic areas on the Kansas 

University Campus.  P.I. Subcomittee members also met with the Draw the Line Coalition and arranged to 

have literature distributed to high school counsellors in the area.  Upcoming plans include distribution of 

same to junior high school counsellors as well. 

Arrangements made by another P.I. Subcommittee member have made it feasible to print our meeting lists 

and pull-tab flyers in smaller quantities at the same cost.  This allows us to keep the information much more 

current. 

Activities 

The Miracle Area Campout was a success, with about 50 in attendance for the events, though only about 6 or 

8 people actually camped.  There were also several group events which were well attended.  Over two 

weekends, the Lotta Soul Group, Not So Famous Group, New Way Group and Step by Step groups held 

anniversary picnics, making for a lot of fun, fellowship and recovery to be shared. 

Miracle Area welcomes incoming Activities Chair Megan, and our heartfelt thanks to outgoing Chair 

Christine T. for her service!!  Megan brings a ton of enthusiasm to this important work, as well as several 

new ideas.  We look forward to a lot of fun in recovery.   

Archives 

We also welcome incoming Archives Chair Bob K., and likewise thank Michael S. for his years of service to 

the Fellowship as Archives Chair.  Bob graces the Archives position, bringing a wealth of new ideas for the 

collection, storage, and importantly, the display, of the Area’s archived history.  We look forward to seeing 

this valuable information made available to the Fellowship. 

The Miracle ASC discussed the updates to Regional policy and encouraged the membership to forward their 

input to the designated Trusted Servants.  We held a vote on the Regional motion regarding electronic 

cigarettes, however, I intend to hold you in suspense regarding the outcome.  The Miracle Area Service 

Committee is donating $250.00 to the Mid-America Regional Service Committee this quarter.  Thank you 

for allowing me to serve the Fellowship; 

Ed B., Miracle Area Regional Committee Member 

 

Primary Purpose Area 

Hello, Family; 

PPA is beginning to function in N.A. Area  business capacity again.  We are very low on funds r/t issues in 

the treasury, also going through policy change.  What we will be doing with that is still up in the air.  Newton 

H.O.W. had their annual Turkey Feed which was well attended as usual.  Flying Free in McPherson will be 

having the annual Blue Ball Ball Dec. 20th, and Regional will be doing a Traditions workshop at 4pm.  The 

Blue Ball Ball is this group's only function, and the theme is "What's behind your mask?"  masquerade ball, 

with masks available at the door with admission.  Flying Free is struggling with attendance and they are not 

sure how long this can go on and keep the doors open.  The vaping motion did go back to groups but not all 

the votes are back.  Messages out at this time to collect them. 

In Loving Service, Sara B., PPP Area RCM 

 

OZ Area: 

Hello, Family; 

6 groups struggling with attendance.  Going to Norton Prison once a month, meeting going well.  new Hope 

Christmas party 12-7-14 @2:00pm, Community Building, pot luck.  Oz Area has donated literature in 

English and Spanish to Norton Prison. 

Loving Service, Robert B., Oz Area RCM 

 

Unity Area Report: 

No Report 
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Wichita Metro Area Report: 

Hello, Brothers and Sisters of the Region; 

We have a lot going on in our Area.  We sent out invitations to treatment centers and prisons to let them 

know that N.A. is alive and well in our Area.  We have 7 H&I meetings being carried in the WMANA.  For 

Thanksgiving, Unity will be open all day and Dec. 25th, Living Clean will be open all day.  Please come 

enjoy some fun and fellowship.  All positions are filled at Area.  COR 11/25 will be a MARCNA fundraiser.  

We have a $80.00 donation. 

In Loving Service, Dave R., WMANA RCM, Danita S., WMANA Alt. RCM 

 

 Western Area Report: 

No Report 

 

 

C. Subcommittee Reports 

 

Activities:  

No report.  

 

Archivist:  
Hello and good morning; 

I came across a copy of the Chronology of NA that was placed in the Basic Text R&I, aka Gray Book.  It has 

been used during history workshops out east and added some more info about Kansas NA.  As a result, I am 

in the process of once again updating the Mid-America Region history booklet.  It won't be released for a 

couple of months as I am still wanting to enhance it with more graphics, whether photos or flyers. 

A few archives went with me to the MZSS in St. Louis and were displayed during a flyer/newsletter 

workshop.In telling thwe historical aspect of NA newsletters and magazines members were able after and see 

a good mix of old and new flyers, old newsletters and NA Ways, and Litereature and Newsletter handbooks. 

I recieved a Soul to Soul mug yesterday for Archives and most committees have been vigilant about passing 

merchandise and programs to be stored away.  many ASCs have also been passing stacks of papers (past 

minnutes, etc.) from their cleanup which they too will be stored in one of the filing cabinets in storage.  I still 

only recieve a couple of ASCs minutes, some groups have added me as welland I add those to the 

appropriate ASC folder for which they belong. 

Indirect Mid-America archives I have are related to entities we were or are a part of, like Plains States Zonal 

Forum, the recent Multi Zonal Service Symposium and back in the 90s, the Multi Regional Learning Days.  

Some are from my personal archive that I'm passing on and the most recent (MZSS) was donated by Daniel 

C. 

It will be a great day when we can actually have a secure, climate controlled office where most of this stuff 

can be displayed and maybe the rest can properly be catalogued. 

Greatfully serving NA, Tim S. 

 

Campout:  
Plans are shaping up for our Regional "Free"Camp-out.  We have filled all positions on the committee with 

the exception of Co-chair and Catering.  Ed B. was elected our secretary.  We have selected art for the 

merchandise and t-shirts, thank you to those who submitted artwork and congratulations to Rosalie and 

Jeffry for having their art selected!  We will have four interim meetings between now and the July 4th Camp-

out.  The next meeting being held on January 18th ,  Please join us in Lawrence at J&S Coffee Shop, 4821 

W. 6th St., Suite "E" for our interim meeting.  Sunday, January 18th at 1:00.We have decided to offer 

embroidered zippered hoodie jackets as a pre-fundraiser and have them available for sale at our interim 
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meeting on January 18th , and the next RSC in Salina, February 2015.  We have limited the number of 

hoodies to 30.  Our catering situation is still undecided for the present, we have talked about hiring a catering 

company to do the cooking and unless someone steps up with a plan and desire to feed about 150 addicts, we 

might go that route.  We have everything else firmly in place and will discuss more specifics about 

merchandise and catering at our interim meeting in January.  We are encouraging all our member Area's to 

help us put on this Regional event we need your support and help to make this another great Regional Event- 

this is a "We" thing.  We are looking for donated auction items for the event as well.  Please mark your 

calendar if it is not already for our three day event, Friday July 3, Saturday July 4th  and Sunday, July 5th, 

2015.   As always, you can contact me with suggestions, offers for helping us at nanate1@yahoo.com or 785-

766-7850. 

In Service,  

Nate F., Camp-out Chair 2015 

 

Convention Report:  

Hello Family, 

Over the last quarter we have been working hard to get our convention business caught up to the timeline.  

As of yesterday we are only a couple items behind.  We have finalized our entertainment for the weekend, 

have chosen 3 of our 4 speakers, chosen our taper and signed the contract, chosen our pre-registration 

merchandise, our registration packet items and have had the large banner made.  We are behind on vendors 

for the merchandise room but will have decision on that next month.  The first draft of program will be out 

next month now that we have finalized the layout of the hotel and decided where things will happen.  We are 

also in the beginning stage of choosing topics for the workshops and deciding what we will sell in the 

merchandise room.  We also want to let everyone know that the registration flyers are out and ready to be 

distributed.  They are on the table and we encourage the RCM’s to take some back to their Area’s and also 

remind members that they can also register online.  The link is on the events page in the month of April 

under the registration flyer link.  If you registered last year, we invite you to grab your registration form 

today before you leave.  Remember that the pre-registration deadline is in February, so let’s spread the word! 

Thank you for letting me be of service,Tom M. 

 

Hospitals & Institutions: 

Open position, no report 

 

Public Information: 

Open position, no report 

 

Literature: 

In Fellowship Development 

 

NAWS Contact: 

Hello and good morning; 

I made a few updates to groups that were given to me last quarter.  If your ASC needs to authorize a member 

to make changes they can search "NAWS Database Updates" on www.na.org  and send your information.  

The link to get authorized is just an e-mail which they will want your contact info.  Name, address, e-mail 

and phone.  Once established, you will recieve a temporary password to log in, which you can change if 

desired.  This doesn't have to be an elected position either; a member that shows up most of the time and is 

willing can fulfil this part time task.  NAWS may contact your ASC Chair or other officer to confirm your 

request, or may not. 

Naws tries to keep an updated log of changes listed by region on a monthly basis, unfortunately they are 

behind and May 2014 is the last update.  Our RSC officer list is correct but sub-committees or whatever we 

www.na.org


 7 

are calling them is not.  I keep stressing that the sign-up sheet needs to accompany the minutes, it is vital to 

being added to the contact list. 

Gratefully serving NA, Tim S. 

 

Outreach Report:  
No Report 

 

P.O. Box: 

Hello Family,  

I have been checking the PO Box all quarter – I last checked it on Friday.  We did not receive much this 

quarter.  Here is what we have received: 

 Hole in the Wall Newsletter – I gave this to Flo.  

 Receipt for our donation to NAWS – I gave this to Steve.  

 NAWS News – I laid this out on the table. 

 A letter from an inmate requesting to be on the mailing list for the MAN – I gave this to Flo.  

 Loss Acknowledgement letter from Philadelphia Insurance Company for an accident that happened at 

the Lyons Fish Fry.  I gave this to Debby S.   

 Invoice for the insurance – I gave this to Steve.   

 Circle of Sisters Fliers – February 27
th
 – March 1

st
 in California – I have laid these fliers out on the 

table.   

 A letter from KDOC to update our information for a 501c3 – I am a little confused about this, 

because they told us several months ago that we couldn’t use them as a printer any longer, and on the 

letter, it says the certificates we currently have on file expires on November 1
st
, 2014.  I am not sure 

what to do with this, if someone could give me some direction?  To my knowledge we are not a 

501c3, so I am not sure if I should just ignore this letter, or send something back saying we are not a 

501c3.   

That is all that we received this quarter.  Thanks for letting me serve. 

ILS, Amber C 

 

Public Relations: 

November 2014 RSC    

Public Relations Committee Report 

 

Hello family, 

We had another productive PR meeting yesterday. 

H&I  

There was no one available to facilitate the H&I meeting and due to a lack of members with an interest in 

attending the workgroup, it did not meet. Dusty assisted last RSC and sent a report that he sent out letters to 

all of the correctional facilities in the region. He also asked for help at the Ellsworth Correctional Facility 

H&I commitment due to being down to 3 volunteers.  

Phoneline 

The phoneline received 21 calls since the last quarter, most trying to find a meeting. This workgroup 

discussed taking the phoneline live. In order to accomplish this there will need to be a willing supply of 

volunteers to be trained to take calls. The workgroup believes this can be accomplished with at least 10 

volunteers from each area to take a 3 hour shift each month. There was a question of whether our insurance 

would cover the volunteers taking calls. (Debby reports that we are covered).  

Web 

This workgroup worked on developing a new webpage with a different format. The goal is to make it user 

friendly for the newcomer accessing the site while still keeping the information available for seasoned 
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members (minutes, functions, etc). The workgroup is also reaching out to another region to develop a better 

way to update our meeting list more efficiently.  

Communications  

This workgroup has sent a proposal asking each group how many meeting lists need to be printed. How 

many does your group, sub-committees actually use in a 3 month period? PSA will be sent out to 2 radio 

stations in the preferred formats. A TV PSA is being put together for those public channels for areas or 

groups to use.  

Presentation to Professionals 

This workgroup has a date for the first presentation, April 10
th

 from 8:30 to 11:30 at the Airport Hilton in 

Wichita. This will be the Friday morning before the convention. The workgroup would like to have a list of 

professional in your area, you would like to be invited. The workgroup will also have an interim meeting by 

online meeting and conference all on December 18, 2014 at 7pm.  

Take back to groups 

 Phoneline needs a minimum of 10 volunteers from each area to be trained to receive calls. This 

would be minimum amount needed for the phoneline to begin taking live calls.  

 Communications needs a count of how many meeting lists the groups actually want them to print.  

 Presentations needs a list of professionals from your area you would like to have invited to the 

presentation in April. They also hope to use the region’s projector.  

 H&I chair is open as is the H&I work group coordinator – This may become the same position 

depending on what happens with the policy.  

Thank you for the opportunity to serve, 

Sally R., PR Coordinator  

 

Restructuring Ad-hoc: 

Hello Family,              

With little input from the Region we have prepared the policy to send back to groups for approval. We are 

recommending that each section be voted on individually.  

With this we are recommending that this policy be the future of our Region. Over the last nearly 3 years the 

restructuring ad-hoc committee has researched numerous regional and area policies. We have considered 

many aspects of services and discussed. We looked at purpose and project driven service as the best avenue 

for our resources to be utilized effectively in this setting.  

We understand that although not every member sees consensus as an option for decision making. Through 

our research consensus appears to be a better way to make decision than our current methods and also is 

more in line with the true nature of group conscience. The consensus cards don’t have to be the way that we 

always achieve decisions in this process. We have through our research seen that this is a great way to 

facilitate discussion and gather consensus. It is understandable that change is fearful but with a little faith we 

can move forward together with spiritual principles that allow for a more inclusive process. Going forward 

we must remember that nothing we are doing is permanent and can always change and evolve. The only 

thing that doesn’t change is our program. Remember our Traditions are non-negotiable, not our decision 

making process. The ideas and principles in our traditions and concepts are the forms to which we must fit 

our guidelines. The processes just have to line up with those guidelines. 

There have also been several other changes that we are recommending. I hope that each of your home groups 

is given an opportunity to return their vote. Being involved in this process is so important to our future work.  

ILS, Daniel C. – Ad-hoc Restructuring Chair 

 

Soul To Soul:   

Dear NA Family,  

In 2014 we really pushed hard to get people to attend and/or participate in fundraising that weren’t from 

emporia & Lawrence. We did this by not having sub-committee meetings in emporia. We did this by 
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establishing requirements into the policy so that location can be changed. We did this by giving free 

registration out. Still few people outside of emporia & Lawrence participated in 2014. Due to lack of 

participation don’t be surprised if the interm meetings are held in emporia. Thank you Wichita for putting on 

a fundraiser.  

We had another wonderful year. Soul to Soul had 41 in attendance with 8 of those being Free. Our donation 

to Region is only $593.63 due to 20% of the registrations being free. There are ideas on the table about 

fundraiser for free registrations next year. We would like to remind everyone of the importance of Pre-

Registration. Pre-Registration helps us know how many people will be there so that we can plan the food, 

games and hay rack rides accordingly. Pre-Registration also comes with a t-shirt and mug. Now with all of 

that being said Thank you to those who have already pre-registered for 2015.  

We did not have any quotes for a new site for 2015. The Soul to Soul retreat will be held at Camp Chippewa 

in Ottawa in 2015. If you have a quote for new site for 2016 than you must have it turned in by Aug of 2015. 

The policy has all of the requirements for the campsite.  

Inventory is done. We will be putting the entire inventory into regional storage today. We donated a few 

opened items to Region Activities.  

2015 Theme is Bare Your Soul. Dates will be September 25-27, 2015  

We have a strong committee for 2015. Tim P. is Tres, Rosalie C. is Sec., Sean E. is Co-Chair., and Catering 

Team is Kayln S., Wayne C., and Trish T. The Committee would like to Strongly Recommend Ben T. for 

Chairperson for 2015.  

In Loving Service,  

Rosalie C. Soul to Soul 2014 

 

Fellowship Development: 
There is a information sheet in the MAN for Areas and Groups to report on happenings in their Areas or 

Groups and info will be posted on Area, Groups page in newsletter. You can send to 

newsletter@marscna.net or mail to PO box 3534 Salina, KS. 67401.the deadline for submissions for next 

issue is Nov. 30, 2014,and the spring issue deadline will be Feb. 28, 2014November 15, 2014 

Traditions Book Project: 

Traditions book project workgroup discussed several options for review and input on the Intro and tradition 1 

that is out. JFT area will be holding a R&I on December 6
th
 at 301 W Rutledge in Yates Center, Ks.  We 

discussed handing out tradition question sheets at this function for other traditions, specifically #8, as well as 

handing them out at Freebirds January 10
th
 new years function. WMA agreed to have a mini workshop at 

Celebration of Recovery on January 24
th
 for R&I ( im sure I can back door a few random questionnaires for 

other traditions while we’re there. )Plans are being discussed and finalized for a workshop at the BlueBall 

Ball on December 20
th
. Time and flyer will be available soon! That’s what we have planned. If anyone has 

any other suggestions, we’d love to hear it!  

Social Media: 

In the newly formed Social Media workgroup, we discussed the set up of the Facebook group. We went 

ahead and created a group, named Mid America Region Narcotics Anonymous. The group is classified as a 

secret group, which means that only group members can see group posts or other activity (including member 

walls, pages, or newsfeeds). More detailed guidelines are available upon request. Members must be invited 

to join the group, by co-administrators or any group member, but each member has to be approved by a co-

administrator. Any group member can post to the group, and co-administrators would monitor the 

appropriateness of posts, based on group guidelines adapted by Amber from Phoenix Group’s Facebook 

group guidelines. These guidelines are pinned to the top of the group page. Other options available for the 

Facebook group include: sending messages to all members, creating events (the quarterly regional event can 

be rolled into this,) and posting files.Beth and Amber volunteered to co-administer the group, and co-

administrator duties include approving group members and monitoring group posts, active on a daily basis. 

mailto:newsletter@marscna.net
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We recommend the term of the co-administrators to be until resignation or upon removal by the group (or 

service body of Mid America Region Narcotics Anonymous Fellowship Development Committee.). 

Is this something the Region is interested in? 

Events: 

The Regional service assembly was a success with many in attendance. The P3 fundraiser was a huge 

success with $2,462 raised for the P3 project which will provide 164 Basic Text to Addicts behind the walls 

.A big Thank You to all who attended and supported the P3.The Feb. RSC will on Valentines weekend with 

a speaker couple ,and dance. Please bring your favorite finger foods, sweet treats and party foods    

 

D. Officers Reports: 

Regional Delegate Report:   
Hello Family, 

 It’s an awesome time to be alive and be a part of service in Narcotics Anonymous. 

Tradition Book Project update: The Tradition Book project is still accepting input and there are several 

ways for doing workshops through the project page on www.na.org. The review and input is out for the 

Introduction and Tradition 1. Input for this is due January 31
st
. The deadline for Traditions 2-6 input is 

November 30
th
. Right now the Project Workgroup is requesting input on Traditions 6-12. They have received 

plenty of input on Traditions 1-5. So if you are doing workshops please focus on Traditions 6-12. 

The suggested changes for the Guide to World Services are out for a 90 day review process. The changes 

were part of proposal BC and the 90 day deadline should be in December. Also they sent out the WSC 2014 

Draft Record in September. In addition to these items NAWS has also sent out an essay in regards to the 

illicit production and distribution of the Basic Text. You can find this document at www.na.org/FIPT. This 

document gives a brief history of the Basic Text and what has happened and is happening with the 

production and distribution of “Baby Blues” and “Grey Form” books. There is some specific information 

about how to handle these things as a fellowship in the Fellowship Intellectual Property Trust.  

The IDTs (Issue Discussion Topics) have been names but not posted to the website yet. The IDTs for this 

cycle are the Traditions book project, Group Support, Planning, and Welcoming Our Members. 

Multi Zonal Service Symposium has happened. It was an amazing event for me personally. I was the 

Registration Guy for the committee and so I was more tied to being of service to the event than collecting 

information. I will be returning funds that were allocated for my attendance to the event. There were 13 

members from our Region. Great show of support. The workshops and portions I was able to be a part of 

were not only well presentative and informative but well received. The event itself was a venue to bring 

unity to parts of our fellowship in the US that may have needed some. There was an opportunity for all of the 

RDs from the regions in Texas to meet together and talk about coming together to create statewide services. 

Amazing stuff. The NA history workshop was outstanding. The Men’s luncheon had a speaker share that 

was one of our early WSC chairs and also a special worker for our fellowship. At the same event I was 

allowed an opportunity to hug a dear friend shortly after she was notified that with the passing of some of 

our predecessors that she was now the women with the longest clean time in NA. Such gifts cannot be tied to 

words. The words shared by members about this event brought tears of hope and joy in regards to the unity 

offered by the MZSS. Members from all over the US were able to learn about service and this has also 

started to spread through our regions in the US. 

The Plains States Zonal Forum met at the end of the MZSS. With the way the original proposal was written 

for MZSS. The MZSS was intended as a one-time event. With that we have been tasked by the PSZF has 

sent a proposal to poll the regions on whether we should do it again or on-going. The MZSS workgroup also 

recommended to continue. So we need to discuss this and report back to PSZF in January.  

PSZF has created a workgroup to research starting up a project for Sponsorship behind the Walls. Amber C. 

of our Region was elected the secretary for the Zone and I took the facilitator position. PSZF is also looking 

for another member who can be trained to be a web servant along with the current web servant so that the 

spirit of rotation may continue with skilled individuals. The next Zonal meeting will be in Abilene, Tx. Jan. 

http://www.na.org/
http://www.na.org/FIPT
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23-25
th
, 2015. Amber and I are making this a part of a different trip so we will be attending the zonal 

meeting and flying into Dallas on Thursday the 22
nd

. Nate and I have discussed options and decided the cost 

of flights would be cheaper than him driving. The cost of the motel is $104 per night plus tax. We will 

submit a request for funds for the travel and Nate will have a request to be reimbursed for his flight cost.   

Also over the last three months I had the opportunity to attend the Nebraska and Colorado Regional 

Conventions. There were some great learning observations gained from attendance to both events. In 

addition valuable outreach to these neighboring regions on behalf of our region. The experience at CRCNA 

in regards to their H&I commitment was off the chain. They have an H&I hook-up for their Sunday morning 

speaker. This convention had 13 facilities connected. 10 of those were the state correctional institutes. They 

had 798 registrations, gave away 225 H&I packets and 128 newcomer packets. They had a special table to 

sign up for H&I and did an H&I training with DOC doing their volunteer training as well at the event. In 

addition they gave away basic texts. They also had a set of service workshops in addition to their recovery 

workshops as part of their convention. They put on a wonderful history workshop that had a packed house. 

These efforts all astounded me and gave me hope for our future efforts and a desire for our region to take on 

some new and creative projects that would attainable goals for us.  

As always I am grateful to be of service in any capacity and would be glad to come share on a topic and do a 

workshop at an event in your area or at your area meeting.  

In Loving Service, Daniel C. 

 

Alt. Delegate Report: 

The RD report reflects what we have been doing as a team, I would like to spend a little time highlighting 

what we gained from attending the MZSS in St. Louis and some other informational items. 

NAWS news is available at NA.org and contains recent issues and activities in NA service and fellowship. 

There’s a new bulletin: NA Copyrights & Literature. It’s available online at www.na.org/fipt. 

This essay is in response to the illicit production and distribution of the Basic Text. 

The proposed changes to the GWSNA are out for delegate review.  We will have the new GWSNA after the 

review process ends in December. 

The draft of WSC 2014 Record is out for review by the delegates as well and will be finalized and released 

before the 2016 WSC. 

MZSS – I want to start by saying that my experience at the Multi-Zonal Service Symposium was as a 

presenter and as attendee.  I presented a workshop on the 11
th
 Tradition.  All the workshops audio and visual 

presentations are available for free to download at the website for the event.  Go to:  www. MZSSNA.org 

This is a tremendous resource for our fellowship in personal recovery information and service specific 

information from World Service all the way up to Group Service.  If you have not gone to the site, I suggest 

you check it out. 

I personally got a lot of information at the Phoneline workshop and was able to develop a plan to incorporate 

“live addicts” into our Mid-America Phoneline from the ESH of other Regions that have the same service we 

do.  The NA history workshop was incredible and I recommend that everyone take the time to review all the 

information and pass it on as a resource to your Area’s and Groups. 

Here is a list of the topics of workshops that were available, unfortunately, most of the workshops were 

scheduled three abreast, making it impossible for Daniel and I to attend every one.  Maybe the committee 

will address this problem for the next MZSS.   

 Fellowship Development (5) 

Outreach - Connecting and Providing Long Distance ... 

2014 NAWS Update 

Fellowship Development - What Is It? 

Creating an Interactive Workshop 

2014 Issue Discussion Topic: Welcoming All Members 

 Our Service System (8) 

http://www.mzss.org/
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Consensus Based Decision Making - A Simple How To ... 

Business Matters - 501c3, Insurance, RSO 

Service System Project Flexibility - How We Work I... 

Reporting Tips For GSRs, RCMs And RDs 

Getting Out of the Box - Communicating and Collabo... 

Financial Planning Basics for Groups, Areas and Re... 

Effective Facilitation and Team Building 

Pajama Roundtable - Zones: What Are They Now & Wha... 

 Public Relations (8) 

Tradition 11 in the Era of Internet and Social Med... 

P3 – Getting Basic Texts to Inmates 

Public Relations - What Is It? & What About H&I? 

Planning a PR Presentation or Learning Day 

Navigating www.na.org 

Designing Flyers & Newsletters - Communicating Mor... 

Sponsorship Behind the Walls 

Consolidating to a Regional Phoneline 

 Recovery (7) 

Expressing Our Gratitude - Why We Serve (A Writing... 

NA History Presentation 

Pajama Roundtable - There's 4 Sides Of Our Foundat... 

Pajama Roundtable - Inspiring Our Young People to ... 

Finding My Niche…What Can I Do? 

Pajama Roundtable - Service Motivators: The Good, ... 

Main Speaker Meeting - Speaker Panel From All Thre... 

 Technology (3) 

What Is The BMLT? What Do You Do With It? 

Website Design 101 

Advanced Websites - What Else Can They Do? 

Again, all of these workshops are available at the website for free!  www.mzssna.org 

Daniel and I have decided that it will be less expensive and less travel time to fly to Abiline, Texas for the 

next Plain States Zone meeting.  I have submitted a RFF for the event.   I am available by phone at 785-766-

7850 or email:nanate1@yahoo.com if you have comments or questions. 

In Service, Nate F., RDA 

 

Secretary Report:  

Hello, Family; 

There is a sign-up sheet going around for names and e-mail addresses of those who would like a copy of the 

RSC minutes.  If you are not on it, or if the information was not correct, please pencil in the necessary 

changes.  Regarding e-mail, please print legibly, especially your e-mail, as I will have to be able to read it to 

get your minutes to you.   

The nameplates we were using were getting a bit long in the tooth, and many of the service positions were no 

longer current, so I have new blanks made.  They are on the table, and a couple of Sharpies are going around.  

Please put your name and, if you wish, your service position title.  Thank you for allowing me to serve the 

Fellowship, Ed B., Acting Secretary. 

 

Treasurer Report:  

Appended at end of minutes 

 

http://www.mzssna.org/
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Co-Treasurer Report:  
No report 

 

Chair Report:  

No report 

 

Co- Chair Report: 

No report 

 

Break 12:30 

Reconvene 1:49 

Opened with Serenity Prayer 

Roll Call (on roll call sheet) 

Trusted Servants Present: Treasurer, Regional Delegate, and Alternate Regional Delegate. There is no 

secretary at this time 

 

Area R.C.M.’s:  Central Kansas Area, Fellowship for Freedom, Just for Today, Miracle Area, Oz Area, 

Unity Area, Wichita Metro. Area  

Subcommittee Chairs: Activities, Campout, Convention, Fellowship Development, NAWS Contact, Phone 

Line Coordinator , P.O. Box, Public Relations, and Restructuring Adhoc.  There is no Hospitals & 

Institutions, Literature, or Public Information Chair. 

 

E. Old Business: 

 

Elections; 

 

RSC Co-Chair 

no willingness 

no nominations 

Qualifications read; 3 yrs. Continuous clean time, 2 yrs. regular participation in RSC, 2yr. 

committment 

 

Treasurer 

Michelle C. expressed willingness 

Qualified self 

Michelle C. elected treasurer 

 

Co-Treasurer 

no willingness 

no nominations 

Qualifications read; 3 yrs. Continuous clean time, 1 yr. regular participation in RSC, past experience 

bookkeeping or accounting. 

 

Secretary; 

no willingness 

no nominations 

Qualifications read; 2 yrs. Continuous clean time, participation in  2 RSCs 

 

Soul to Soul Chair 
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Ben C. nominated from sub-committee 

Qualified self 

Ben C. elected Soul to Soul Chair 

 

Public Information; 

no willingness 

no nominations 

Qualifications read; 2 yrs. Continuous clean time, 1 year PI/PR experience 

 

H&I Chair; 

Keith H. expressed willingness 

Qualified self 

Keith H. elected H&I Chair 

Note: Keith H. later withdrew from Chair position 

 

Literature Chair; 

Wayne S. expressed willingness 

Qualified self 

Wayne S. elected Literature Chair 

 

 

Open Positions: 

 Secretary 

 RSC Co-Chair 

 H&I Chair 

PI Chair 

 

 

Motions; 

 

Motion 081714-010 

Motion: To add to policy section Spiritual Guidance “D” after “non-smoking”; “to include all electronic 

cigarettes.” 

Intent: To clarify our intention of our smoking policy 

Financial Impact: None 

Vote: 

Central – Y 

FFF – Y 

JFT – Y 

Miracle – Y 

Oz – Y 

PP – Y 

Unity - Y 

WMA – Y 

Motion passes 

 

Report from Ad-Hoc Campout Location Committee: 

No action; leave in Old Business 
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Report from Ad-Hoc Regional Insurance Policy Research Committee 

No action; leave in Old Business 

Cheryl C. requests to be removed from Ad-Hoc Committee.  Ad-Hoc Committee members are 

Rod D. 

Shelly W. 

Nate F. 

Jeffry L. 

 

Motion 081714-009 

Motion: To discontinue Regional Insurance policy.  From: R.D.A.: Second: Unity 

Intent:  Insurance currently covers all groups, events and property in the Mid-America Region.  Current costs 

are $5000.00 per year from the R.S.C. budget. 

Financial Impact: $5000.00 savings 

Motion Tabled pending findings of Ad-Hoc Committee. 

 

Discussion of motion from 2009 to change logo, approved by groups but never acted on. 

Straw Poll to see if this is a dead issue 

Vote: 2-6  

Janet W. will spearhead effort to secure artwork 

Janet W. will make flyer 

 

Update on new laptop computer purchased for RSC.  Toshiba Satellite laptop purchased for $450.00.  Flo is 

learning to use graphics software. 

 

 

Motion 111614-001 

Motion: To extend the review and input period of the proposed policy update to February 2015 

Intent: To give the Areas more time for review and input on the policy update 

Financial impact: None given 

Moved and seconded to call the question 

Vote to cease discussion: 

Central – Y 

FFF – Y 

JFT – Y 

Miracle – Y 

Oz – Y 

PP – Y 

Unity - Y 

WMA – Y 

Discussion ceases; Vote: 

Central – Y 

FFF – Y 

JFT – Y 

Miracle – Y 

Oz – Y 

PP – Y 

Unity - Y 

WMA – Y 

Motion passes 
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Motion 111614-002 

Motion: Use City Blueprint in Wichita for printing of MAN and Meeting lists. 

Intent: To lower cost impact of printing 

Financial Impact: None given 

Motion withdrawn 

 

 

F. New Business: 

 

Discussion of MAN Newsletter 

Flo H.; Current newsletter should have been “Fall” issue.  Where and how do we mail Newsletters? 

Nate F.; Distribution of newsletter is done at RSC to save cost. 

Sally R.; We have a request to send a copy of MAN to an inmate. 

At next RSC, Newsletter sub-committee will develop a procedure for distributing MAN to institutions. 

 

Social Media Group 

Jeff R.; This is a new project, guidelines are in Fellowship Development report. 

Beth N.; This is a Fellowship Development project, the idea is taken from the R.D. Travelog and other 

Facebook recovery related projects.  This is a Facebook group, only members can join, a place to e-

fellowship. 

 

Phone Line 

Nate F.; We want willingness to volunteer for live addict on Regional Phone Line.  Sub-committee would 

like 10 names from each RCM of addicts interested in volunteering for Live Addict.  1 year continuous clean 

time, active in NA in your area, willing to be available for a 3-hour shift once a week.  Vote with volunteers. 

 

Requests for funds: 

Literature: $175.00 for printing of MAN 

Activities: $50.00 startup funds for February RSC function 

RD Team: $877.69 for travel to Zonal 

Co-Treasurer: $17.00 for receipt book and stamps 

Activities: $150.00 for DJ for February RSC function 

 

Vote blanket approval of all RF$: 

Central – Y 

FFF – Y 

JFT – Y 

Miracle – Y 

Oz – Y 

PP – Absent 

Unity - Y 

WMA – Y 

RF$ passes 

 

Amiee K.; Do we need a license for a raffle? 

Nate F.; Kansas Secretary of State will decide policy, has not done so yet. 

 

Motion 111614-003 
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Motion: Take back to groups how many meeting lists we want to continue printing. 

Intent: To be more financially responsible 

Financial Impact: None 

Vote: 

Central – Y 

FFF – Y 

JFT – Y 

Miracle – Y 

Oz – Y 

PP – Absent 

Unity - Y 

WMA – Y 

Motion passes 

This will need to be returned to groups(groups should decide the number of meeting lists they want) 

 

MZSS 

Straw Poll to see if we want to have the groups vote on MZSS participation 

0-7 

 

Straw Poll to see if RCMs want RSC to continue participation in MZSS 

7-0 

 

 

Motion 111614-004  

Motion: That the RSC furnish room on Saturday night of RSC weekend for Events Chair (Activities) if 

needed. 

Intent: To allow Events Chair to set up and shut down on Saturday 

Financial Impact: $50.00 

Vote: 

Central – N 

FFF – N 

JFT – N 

Miracle – N 

Oz – N 

PP – Absent 

Unity - Y 

WMA – Y 

Motion fails 

 

Motion 111614-005 

Motion: That the RSC furnish room on Saturday night of RSC weekend for Events Chair (Activities) if 

needed. 

Intent: That any out of town person wanting to serve in this position has to be in Salina early Saturday 

morning to be able to get items from storage and set up and has to be here to lock up Saturday night and 

reopen early Sunday morning. 

Financial Impact: $80.00 maximum 

Vote: 

Central – N 

FFF – N 
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JFT – N 

Miracle – N 

Oz – N 

PP – Absent 

Unity - Y 

WMA – Y 

Motion fails 

 

Motion 111614-006 

Motion: Purchase a new drum unit for the copier at a cost not to exceed $50.00 

Intent: Repair copier 

Financial Impact: $50.00 maximum 

Vote: 

Central – Y 

FFF – Y 

JFT – Y 

Miracle – Y 

Oz – Y 

PP – Absent 

Unity - Y 

WMA – Y 

Motion passes 

 

Requests for funds: 

RD Team: $100.00 for MZSS participation 

Central – Y 

FFF – Y 

JFT – Y 

Miracle – Y 

Oz – Y 

PP – Absent 

Unity - Y 

WMA – Y 

RF$ passes 

 

Motion 111614-007 

Motion: Send $156.08 to NAWS 

Intent: Support NAWS 

Financial Impact: $156.08 

Vote: 

Central – Y 

FFF – N 

JFT – Y 

Miracle – Y 

Oz – N 

PP – Absent 

Unity - N 

WMA – N 

Motion fails 
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Open Forum 

Debbie S; Please smoke outside the south door, rather than outside the east door. 

An Addict; we should use one extension cord and plug everyone into it, rather than everyone having their 

own cord. 

An Addict; Let’s use a power strip in the middle and run one extension cord held down with gap tape. 

 

 

Motion to close 

Second 

Vote 

Passed unanimously 

Closed at 5:21 with Serenity Prayer 

 

 
 Mid America Region of Narcotics Anonymous  

Treasurer Report – Nov 16, 2014 RSC 

Beginning Balance  $ 14,569.20  
Income: 
Donations and reimburesment  $ 3,645.91  

$ 3,645.91  

$ 18,215.11  
Expenses: 

8/17/14 #1364 Copy Center of Topeka-700 mtng 

lists  

$ 205.78  

8/17/14 #1365 Copy Center of Topeka-510 MAN 149.93 

8/17/14 #1366 Tim Stewart-software for MAN 98.08 

8/17/14 #1367 Ocono Lodge-rent 354.60 

8/17/14 #1368 Alliance Agency insurance 1260.00 
8/17/14 #1369 Sara Burd-nov RSC startup 100.00  

8/17/14 #1370 Sara Burd-service assembly 150.00 

8/17/14 #1371 NAWS-donation 973.89 
8/17/14 Debt Phone.com 517.26  

$ 3,809.54  

Bank Balance  $ 14,405.57  

Less: Prudent Reserve  $ 7,000.00  
Sub-total  $ 7,405.57  

Less: Escrows 
H & I  $ 409.26  
Literature  238.76  

Outreach  36.40  

P I  791.65  
Rent  354.60  

Insurance (through May.15)  1,264.00  

. Phoneline (due May.15) (ACH)  322.74  

Storage (due May. 15)  412.90  
P. O. Box (due Feb. 15 )  43.50  

Web Page (due Sept. 15)  119.25  

RDA (due Feb. 16)  750.00  

Total Escrows  $ 4,743.06  

Spendable Balance  $ 2,662.51  
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Mid America Region 
We are looking for a new logo!!  

 

        
 

 

 

Our current logo 

 

 

We are looking for something with crisper lines and 

more up to date.  The new logo will be used on our 

website, for public relations and other things such as 

our letterhead and fliers in our Region!!! 

 

For more information contact Janet W: (785) 342-5406 

We would like to have them for the February 2015 RSC 
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First Last Address City ST Zip Phone Position Email

Aaron Burd 535 S. McPherson Galva KS 67443 785-342-0449 Chair aburd1677@gmail.com

Aimee Kraus PO Box 245 McFarland KS 66501 785-313-0829 FFF RCM arkraus70@gmail.com

Amber Crotinger 525 S. Coronado Lindsborg KS 67456 785-577-6196 Mtg. List Coordinator amber.crotinger@gmail.com

Ben Thomas 111 S. Maple Lebo KS 66856 316-347-1807 Soul to Soul Chair benjaminthomas60@hotmail.com

Beth Nech 1845 Kentucky #4 Lawrence KS 66044 785-218-7964 PI Secretary bethnech@gmail.com

Cassie Cooper 824 N. Buffum Wichita KS 67203 316-469-4425 Alt. RCM WMA cooperflynn87@yahoo.com

Cheryl Clark 504 Isern Ellinwood KS 67526 620-617-4849 CKA RCM shashaclark@hotmail.com

Chris Bencken 620-245-7519 RCM Primary Purpose chris_bencken@hotmail.com

Chris Haley 1745 E. 945 Rd. Lawrence KS 66049 785-766-3935 Campout Progr. Chair narocks62412@gmail.com

Christine Torneden 937 LaSalle St. Lawrence KS 66044 785-865-3468 Miracle Area Activities twolostntx@aol.com

David K N/A

David Rose 9100 Harry St, Apt. 1514 Wichita KS 620-757-5423 WMA RCM ???????????????

Daniel Crotinger 525 S. Coronado Lindsborg KS 67456 785-819-6234 RD hopedealer@cox.net

Danita Smith 2111 Exchange Wichita KS 67213 316-619-0811 Alt. RCM, WMANA danita_kay@yahoo.com

Debby Stewart 365 W. Lindsborg St. Lindsborg KS 67456 785-819-0268 debbys@alliance.kscoxmail.com

Doug B 1313 W. 8th Street Coffeyville KS 67337 JFT H&I Chair dougbaker1932@hotmail.com

Dusty Clark 504 Isern Ellinwood KS 620-617-7031 dcclark67544@yahoo.com

Ed Burris 4100 W. 24th Pl. H-10 Lawrence KS 66047 785-213-1901 RCM Miracle lonesomejoe@knology.net

Ed Chism 218 Thompson Soldier KS 66540 785-364-6215 ed_chism@yahoo.com

Flo Hancock 524 N. Penn Ave., Apt. 117 Independence KS 67301 620-515-1263 MAN Editor flo_hancock@yahoo.com

Grant Linsley 3345 N. Charles Wichita KS 67204 316-259-5081

Janet Wood 148 Flordia Ave. Salina KS 67401 785-342-5406 Unity RCM cajungirl54@hotmail.com

Jann Boucher 823 Kansas Larned KS 67550 785-346-4808 jboucher97@gmail.com

Jeff Brown 3323 19th Great Bend KS 67530 620-639-4833 livingclean13@hotmail.com

Jeff Rose 2190W. 16th Larned KS 67550 Fellowship Development Chair ridecln@hotmail.com

Joni A Emporia KS 66801 620-794-1507 joniatk31@gmail.com

Jodi Jones 535 Salsbury Ct. Lawrence KS 66049 785-550-4884 None jodipjones@gmail.com

John Wood 148 Flordia Ave. Salina KS 67401 785-577-3530 johnboy53@cox.net

Julian Wood 148 Flordia Ave. Salina KS 67401 785-643-3462 south_cougars_05@hotmail.com

Kathy Frost 1315 Colby Ave. #59 Valley Center KS 67149 316-640-6418 cleanandserene23@gmail.com

Keith H eithka2000@gmail.com

Keith Martin 629 Park Blvd. Apt 4 Independence KS 67301 620-330-6538 keithm@ksdot.org

Kim Cragg 900 E. 5th Hutchinson KS 67501 620-960-2095 kstar1658@yahoo.com

Liz Rauen 320 W 3rd Larned KS 67550 620-804-9440 CKA Treasurer elr91299@gmail.com

Marc Ridenoir 619 N. 1602 Rd. Lawrence KS 66049 785-727-3799 breeze1440@aol.com

Mark Cleavinger 12013 Prairie Woods Wichita KS 67209 904-317-7608 Alt. RCM cleavinger.mark@gmail.com

Marvin Wales 1908 E. 19th Lot 78 Lawrence KS 66046 785-727-0482

Merideth Wilken 9 S.O. Speare Nickerson KS 67561 620-727-3615 None wwilken@cox.net

Michelle Crow 1137-D SW Glendale Topeka KS 66604 785-383-2928 Co-Treasurer jst42day89@cox.net

Nate Feldt 1479 N. 719 Rd. Lawrence KS 66046 785-766-7850 Alt. RD/Phone Line/Campout Chair nanate1@yahoo.com

Nick Kane 115 Maple, Box 156 Rexford KS 67753 785-202-1516 Oz Area RCM nick4vick21@hotmail.com

Raul Velasquez 2120 N. Athenian Ave. Wichita KS 67203 316-213-7923 texasrocks-raul@hotmail.com

Rod Davis P.O. Box 1711 Emporia KS 66801 620-757-6205 JFT RCM greencat46@gmail.com

Ron B

Rich Atchison 624 Elm St. Emporia KS 66801 785-633-3956 atchisonrichard72@gmail.com

Robert Brown 855 W. Plum Colby KS 67701 785-443-5782 deadeyebrown@yahoo.com

Rosalie Carlson 1400 Neosha St. Burlington KS 66839 620-481-3605 Soul to Soul Sec., Campout Treas. changes.selfhelp@gmail.com

Sally Rose 219 W. 16th Larned KS 67550 620-804-0461 PR Coordinator mnncln@gmail.com

Sara Burd 535 S. McPherson Galva KS 67443 785-577-6884 Alt. RCM PPA, Act. Chair sjburdrn@gmail.com

Sarah Brown 3323 19th St. Great Bend KS 67530 620-639-4834 wildone0702@yahoo.com

Scott Kessler 21452 Golden Rd. Linwood KS 66052 785-760-4433 RCM Miracle blinkyciduck@msn.com

Sean Edwards 2243 Prairie St. Emporia KS 66801 Soul to Soul Co-Chair seanedwards310@yahoo.com

Shelley Wright 326 West St. Emporia KS 66801 620-757-0450 shelleydwright@att.net

Steve Goldak 2407 S. 14th St. Leavenworth KS 66048 913-704-7033 Treasurer goldaksteve@yahoo.com

Tim Stewart 365 W. Lindsborg St. Lindsborg KS 67456 785-819-4806 Archivist, NAWS Contact timandeb@cox.net

Tim T toolmantowne@yahoo.com

Tim Kelly 900 E. Fifth Hutchinson KS 67501 620-664-2810 H&I Chair addicttim@yahoo.com

Tim Parkman 326 West St. Emporia KS 66801 620-794-5115 Soul to Soul Treasurer tpman2020@yahoo.com

Tom Medlin 544 N 8th Towanda KS 67144 316-648-3264 Convention Co-Chair medlin_thomas@yahoo.com

Tony Koontz 1010 Kelley Dodge City KS 67801 620-253-2997 Western RCM oldtimetony@cox.net

Tracy Collier Wichita KS 316-650-0820 WMA RCM namonkey8@gmail.com

Wayne Simpson 2111 Exchange Wichita KS 67213 620-864-1660 clean_crazy03@yahoo.com

Wes Morrow 836 SE Carahan Topeka KS 66607 785-304-2001 Campout Chair wessybaby69@gmail.com  


